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Stafford County Farm Bureau Association 
306 N. Main, Box 308, St. John, Kansas 67576 I (620) 549-3292 

To: Big Bend Groundwater Management District #5 

From: Stafford County Farm Bureau Board 

Subject: LEMA Proposal comments 

February 26, 2018 

RECEIVED 
MAR 0 1 2018 

Big Bend GMO #5 
We would like to state that we support t he GMD Act which gives local users a voice in determining the use of 

groundwater. We believe the GMD #5 board has spent an enormous amount of time and money pursing a solution to 
an extremely complex situation. We appreciate and continue to encourage the GMD #5 efforts to make it equitable and 
painless as possible on all of the water users. 

A major concern of ours is the talk of cuts to actual water use. We have all heard Governor Brownback say in his 
administration that "Use it or Lose it" was dead. He stated "We must conserve our precious natural resource and 
therefore those that conserve cannot be penalized." When cuts to actual water use are mentioned it implies "Use it or 
Lose it" is alive. It implies that conservation efforts, some of which have been paid for by state and federal monies, 
others just by voluntary efforts of irrigators, are unrewarded. HB 2451 approved by both the House and Senate 
unanimously and signed by the Governor in 2012 affirmed this. 

We as farmers, value our irrigated water right as a property right. Whether it is 50, 160, 195 or a 240 acre foot, 
that is our property right. It is not the actual water use of these property right values we place on our balance sheets or 
that we consider when we bid to purchase another water right. We value the certificate of appropriation that was 
perfected, not its actual use. Any cuts not based on this certificate of appropriation are not acceptable to us. 

Groundwater levels show Stafford County is already at sustainable levels for 250+ years according to KGS. We 
struggle with the additional cuts that the model suggests is necessary in Stafford county. We understand streambed 
impact by the cone of depression. However, we feel the model fails to consider other factors t hat effect stream flow. 
We include a copy of a study by James K. Koelliker, "Effects of Agriculture on Water Yield in Kansas." "The largest effect 
by far upon declining streamflow was that of soil and water conservation practices" page 172. 

The proposed additional cuts in Zone D have the potential to not only harm individual operations in our county 
but also have a drastic effect on property values in Stafford County. This leads to decreasing property values for 
property taxation and the decrease in the ability to generate property tax revenue. We request any proposal look at 
these ramifications, and they be structured in such a way that Stafford county is not carrying a disproportionate share of 
the Quivira impairment burden. 

We are very concerned that the alternative corrective control section cannot be adequately or correctly 
addressed before the LEMA has even been started. We need to see what responses the end gun removal and voluntary 
incentives programs have on curtail ing water use. It is impossible to put values to corrective controls when one does 
not know what the target is in the future. It is imperative that the end alternative corrective actions reflect the effects 
made by end gun removal and incentive programs, and only then can a well informed, well thought out plan be 
administered. 
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